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President’sMessage
Welcome back!   
It’s that time of the 
year when our  
attention turns 
from the beautiful 
warm carefree days 
of summer holidays 
to the anticipation 
of preparing for 
and starting a new 
school year. I look 

we will celebrate her and her service to the 
school at the President’s Luncheon in De-
cember. At that time we will also celebrate 
our former Accountant, Brenda van Raes, 
who moved on to a new endeavour this July. 

We welcome the following faculty and staff 
to our SMA community and look forward 
to working collaboratively together to 
provide an excellent educational experience 
for our students (we all know that it takes a 
village to raise a child):
Faculty 
Christine Aaron (Dado ’00): Resource 
Teacher Jason Athayde: Math and  
Interactive Digital Media  
Alannah Thibodeau ’13: Math and Science 
Staff
Richelle Friesen (St. Croix ’03): Controller  
Natalie Leroux: Director of Advancement 
and Alumnae Relations

These are exciting times at SMA! We are 
poised and ready to begin the third year of 
our Strategic Plan, Leading, Learning and 
Legacy, many successful strategic actions are 
already completed and many goals are out-
lined for the coming year, and St. Mary’s 

forward to reconnecting with our returning 
students and families and welcoming over 
120 new students and families.

We said good-bye and celebrated several 
faculty and staff members at the end of 
June, sending them off with blessings and 
best wishes. Over the summer, Judy  
Ashcroft informed me of her intention to 
retire from SMA as my Executive Assistant; 

Mrs. Connie Yunyk (Scerbo ’77)

Academy turns 150 years old in 2019!

Our school theme for the 2018-2019 year, 
a theme that will guide and infuse our 
everyday experience and keep us focused, is 
Preparing to Celebrate our Legacy—how 
appropriate as we prepare to celebrate  
St. Mary’s Academy and the Sisters of the 
Holy Names of Jesus and Mary (SNJM) 
and their 150 years of influence and impact 
on education in the faith in Manitoba. A 
Steering Committee comprised of individu-
als from throughout our community has 
been meeting for over a year to brainstorm 
and plan a range of gathering events and  
activities with an official launch date of  
May 1 2019, with celebrations wrapping 
up on December 8, 2019. Details will be 
published as they are made available. 

Foundress of the SNJM, Blessed Marie-
Rose Durocher, was a woman of vision, 
compassion, discernment, insight and cour-
age. May we all be infused with these guid-
ing values as we come together for another 
year of visioning with conviction, and in 
service and justice to our community.

Senior School Principal’s Message
Mrs. Michelle Klus

Welcome all parents and students to the new school 
year. I am very both delighted and honored to be 
your Senior School Principal. I wish nothing but 
success for your daughters’ educational goals.

This year our school theme is Preparing To  
Celebrate Our Legacy. This theme will permeate 
every facet of school life as we approach the 150th 

anniversary of St. Mary’s Academy. 

It is my goal to work with faculty, parents and students to create a 
rich learning environment. I believe that success is a shared respon-
sibility; a joint venture between school and home. The foundation 
of a successful school is the cooperation between the students, 
faculty, parents and community. One of my favorite quotes by A.A. 
Milne is “You’re braver than you believe, stronger than you seem, 
and smarter thank you think”—I hope that students will recall this 
quote throughout the year, especially in challenging times. It is also 
my hope that challenges will be met with determination and that all 
students will be celebrated for the unique individuals that they are.

I encourage you to check our website, www.smamb.ca on a regular 
basis for information updates and a list of coming events and impor-
tant dates. I sincerely look forward to working with you and devel-
oping a relationship that will assist in the growth of your daughter. 
The year promises to be filled with opportunities to both stretch us 
as well as promote growth.

Welcome! The coming year promises to be filled 
with many memories, particularly for our newest 
grade 7 students who will join our community. We 
all look forward to getting to know your daughters, 
and are honoured to be given the opportunity to 
work with them in the coming years.
This year, we prepare to celebrate our legacy of 

150 years in education. Following in the footsteps of our found-
ress, Mother Marie-Rose, your daughter will experience new events, 
develop new friends and gain a greater awareness of her gifts and how 
to share them with others. I look forward to witnessing the celebra-
tion of her accomplishments as she continues on her journey with 
confidence and resilience. 
Communication is crucial. I encourage you to take time to read the 
introduction in the student agendas—it contains pertinent informa-
tion such as uniform policies, attendance expectations, key routines, 
procedures and more. As well, our website provides a wealth of infor-
mation, including our school calendar and event updates. 
For all new students: Orientation Day is September 5 at 9:00 a.m. 
Students will meet teachers, classmates, get locker assignments, tour 
the school and receive information to take home and share with you. 
I look forward to working with your daughter as she experiences her 
junior years at SMA. This school year promises to be filled with many 
blessings for us all! Welcome to all as we begin the new year together.

Junior School Principal’s Message
Mrs. Carol-Ann Swayzie (van Es ’80)
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New Student Orientation takes place on 
Wednesday, September 5 
9:00 a.m. - All new students meet in  
Alumnae Hall. 
9:15 a.m. - Students meet with their 
homeroom teachers until 10:00 a.m. 

10:00 a.m. - School Orientation Tours 
take place with SMA’s “In the Navy”  
Ambassador Team. 
12:30 p.m. - Dismissal
Note that uniforms are not required for 
Orientation morning.

New Students

Important General Information
School-wide Retreat/Rally (Retrally), 
Reflection Days and Liturgies 
These are important, mandatory  
community-building events for all students.  
Kindly become familiar with the school 
calendar and do not make any 
appointments on these dates.

Student Timetables, Student Agendas, 
Lockers and Locks 
These will be distributed during the first 
homeroom period on Thursday, September 
7. The agenda includes the school calendar, 
general school information, policies and 
procedures, and student information.  
Please take time to read through the front 
section of the agenda to familiarize yourself 
with SMA policies and procedures. 

Textbooks 
On the first day of classes, subject teachers 
issue numbered textbooks to each student.  
Each assigned textbook is the responsibil-
ity of the student to whom it is assigned.  
In June 2019, students are responsible for 
returning assigned textbooks in accordance 
with the following procedures:
Non-exam courses: to the subject teacher  
at the last class.
Exam courses: prior to the final exam in a  
designated classroom.

School Supply List
SMA’s School Supply List is found on the 
homepage of www.smamb.ca.

Daily Bulletin 
SMA publishes a Daily Bulletin every school 
day with information specific to students. The 
Daily Bulletin can be viewed from the  
homepage of www.smamb.ca.

Weekly Communiqué 
Throughout the school year, SMA emails a 
Communiqué to parents on the last day of each 
school week. Important information is in this 
communication, be sure to check your email. If 
you do not receive the Communiqué, contact 
Mrs. Jill Boulet at jboulet@smamb.ca or 204-
477-0244 to get your email address on our list. 

SMA Website: www.smamb.ca 
Check SMA’s website for the following in-
formation: school calendar (downloadable to 
smartphones), parking application, daily  
bulletin, newsletters, photos, coming events, 
general information and more.

SMA on Social Media
Follow SMA on social media for regular updates 
and highlights of school life:
Facebook: facebook.com/smawinnipeg
Instagram: instagram.com/smawinnipeg
Twitter: twitter.com/smawpg

Administration 
Senior School Principal 
Mrs. Michelle Klus is responsible for all 
activities and academic programs in  
Grades 9 to 12.  
Junior School Principal
Mrs. Carol-Ann Swayzie is responsible 
for all activities and academic programs in 
Grades 7 and 8.   

Mandatory Assessments
Two major assessment periods take place 
during the school year, in December/ 
January and June. All students are expected 
to be present during the assessment periods, 
a doctor’s certificate is required to verify 
illness or absence. Parents are asked to NOT  
book holidays or time away from school 
during these periods. If a student misses an 
assessment it will affect the value of their 
final mark. 
Assessment dates are as follows:
Mid-Year Assessments
December 13, 14 and 17, 2018
January 17, 18, 21 and 22, 2019
Grade 12 Provincial ELA Standards Test
January 8 to 11, 2019
Final Exams
Grade 12: June 5 to 14, 2019
Grade 11: June 10 to 20, 2019
Grades 7 to 10: June 17 to 21, 2019

Classes begin for all students on  
Thursday, September 6 at 8:30 a.m. 
Day 1 of the School Day cycle

Homeroom lists will be posted in the  
cafeteria by 7:30 a.m. Students are to  
proceed directly to their homeroom for  
8:30 a.m. for opening exercises, locker 

distribution, timetable and agenda  
distribution. 
- Full winter or summer uniform is required.
- Bring school supplies.
- The cafeteria will be open.

All Students

Back to School Dates and Times
Fall Uniform Sale
September 4 & 5 from 5:00 to 7:00 p.m.
Cash, debit, visa and mastercard accepted 
(cheques not accepted). 
Starting Friday, September 7 the Tartan Shop 
will be open on Fridays during the lunch hour.

TARTAN SHOP

Private Music Lessons 
For private piano, music theory or beginner 
guitar lessons at St. Mary’s Academy, please 
call Sr.Josephine Chudzik at 204-284-3309.



New Parent Mix and Mingle 
Thursday, September 20 
7:00 p.m.  
Sheila Chipman Atrium 
New parents will have an opportunity to 
gather together and participate in  
conversations regarding your daughters’ 
transition to the SMA community. RSVP  
to parentpartyrsvp@stmarysacademy.mb.ca 
by September 7.

Head Girl Speeches and Election 
September 27-28 
Interested candidates from our Student 
Leadership team will be speaking to our stu-
dent body on September 27, in preparation 
for election day on September 28.

Mother Marie-Rose Week
October 1-October 5. Week dedicated  
to celebrating Mother Marie-Rose  
Durocher, the Foundress of the Sisters of  
the Holy Names of Jesus and Mary.  

Service Learning Fair 
Tuesday, October 16 
10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.
All students from Grades 7 to 12 will attend 
the Service Learning Fair. Service  
organizations from around Winnipeg will 
be be setup in the Sheila Chipman Atrium, 
educating students about the mission of 
their organization and where service  
opportunities are available. 
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Grade 12 Reflection Day 
Wednesday, September 12
This is a regularly scheduled school day at 
an off-site location and attendance is man-
datory. The day will end at approx. 7:30 
p.m. with closing prayer. Parents/guardians 
are strongly encouraged to attend prayer, 
starting at 6:15 p.m.  

Grade 9 Welcome Day 
Friday, September 14 
1:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. 
Workshops and activities are planned to 
facilitate the transition for all Grade 9 
students. All students are strongly recom-
mended to remain until the end of the 
event. More details will be provided to 
students.  

Grade 7 Camp 
September 19-21. Camp information was 
emailed to parents of Grade 7 students. If 
you did not receive the email or require 
further information, contact Mrs. Carol-
Ann Swayzie at caswayzie@smamb.ca. 
 
Walk for Cancer
Thursday, September 20. During the 
school day, students will participate in the 
annual Walk for Cancer. A $10 flat fee will 
be collected from each student for a dona-
tion and to defray costs for student-led 
activities. Teachers will provide students 
with more details.

Mass of the Holy Spirit 
Friday, September 7 
2:00 p.m. 
Alumnae Hall
Parents welcome

Parent Information Afternoon 
Friday, September 7
3:45 p.m. to 5:45 p.m. 
Cafeteria 
Join us to mix-and-mingle with our com-
munity and informally meet your daugh-
ter’s teachers. Parents of new students will 
formally meet at 4:00 p.m.:
- Grades 7/8 meet in Alumnae Hall
- Grade 9 meet in Durocher Library 
Refreshments and light snacks provided.  
We look forward to meeting you!

Drama Auditions for Willy Wonka
September 10 to 13
Auditions are open to all students.
Further details will be provided in the Daily 
Bulletin and in the Communique.  
 
Picture Day 
Tuesday, September 11 starting at  
9:00 a.m.

Parents’ Guild Meeting 
Tuesday, September 11 
7:00 p.m. 
Durocher Library 
All parents welcome
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Important Dates

with the application. If your application 
is not accepted, payment will be returned.  

Passes will be issued on Wednesday,  
September 19 at 12:35 p.m. Until that 
time, students that have applied for a pass 
may park in the student lot on a scramble 
basis. If no spots are available, students are 
asked to park on a public street (do not 
park anywhere else in the lot). If you will 
not be applying for a parking space, you 
are not allowed to park on school grounds.

For further information, please contact 
Kelsey Jennings at 204-477-0244 or  
kjennings@smamb.ca. 

Parking applications are available from 
the homepage of our website (smamb.
ca) and will be accepted until Monday, 
September 10 at 10:40 a.m. Only students 
who hold a Class 5-I or higher driver license 
will be considered for a parking spot. If a 
student has a Class 5-L driver license and 
will be taking her test in September, she 
may apply but will be placed on a wait-
ing list, and issued a spot once they have 
obtained a Class 5-I driver license (if spots 
are still available).

Applications must contain complete infor-
mation. Payment of $150.00 and a copy of 
students driver license must be included 

Student Parking High School Hockey Tryouts  
Sept 11: 4:40 p.m – 5:40 p.m.
Sept 13: 5:05 p.m. – 6:05 p.m.
Sept 18: 5:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m. 
All tryouts held at the Bell MTS Iceplex
If you have questions, please contact  
Mr. Noel Rautert at nrautert@smamb.ca.

Golf Tryouts  
Tuesday September 18 
For details see the Daily Bulletin once school  
is in session. If you have questions, please 
contact Mr. James Villa at jvilla@smamb.ca.
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Grade 12 Reflection Day
Wednesday, September 13
Grade 12 students, please be sure to 
complete the consent form and return it by 
September 11 to your homeroom teacher. 
Parents are reminded to join us at 6:15 
p.m. at Camp Assiniboia for closing prayer 
and the blessing of Grade 12 students.   
Mother Marie-Rose Week
October 1 to 5
This year the Sisters of the Holy Names of 
Jesus and Mary are celebrating 175 years. 
During Mother Marie-Rose Week we will 
join in celebrating with them and hon-
our Blessed Marie-Rose Durocher, their 
foundress.

Service Fair
October 16
This Fair gives students an opportunity to 

talk to representatives from various organi-
zations, and learn about the many service 
opportunities available to them. 

Wednesday Morning Prayer
Begins on October 17 at 8:00 a.m. and 
takes place each Wednesday. Parents and 
families are welcome to join us in Holy 
Names Chapel. 

Harvest Thursday 
Each Thursday starting October 26
A group of students lend-a-hand serving 
groceries to people at the Unitarian Univer-
salist Church (a Winnipeg Harvest satellite 
distribution location).

As we prepare to celebrate our legacy of 150 
years as a SNJM school let us begin this new 
school year with a renewed spirit of hope, 
faith and love. 

Welcome back! I pray that you have had a 
restful and rejuvenating summer! A special 
welcome to all students, parents and staff 
who will be joining the St. Mary’s Academy 
community for the first time!

The Campus Ministry team has been busy 
gathering in small groups to plan and pre-
pare for the many upcoming events. Groups 
have been hard at work on the school ban-
ner, Orientation Day, Day of Reflection, 
Service Fair and much more in preparation 
for our new school year. Some of the activi-
ties to start off our year are as follows:

Mass of the Holy Spirit
Friday, September 7 at 2:00 p.m.

Campus Ministry
Mrs. Joanne Steeves (Weight ’90)

at St. Mary’s Academy since 1869. The 
legacy which was established by the Grey 
Nuns in 1869, has then been nurtured, 
sustained and grown by the Sisters of the 
Holy Names of Jesus and Mary (SNJM)
since 1874. On May 1st 2019, we will be 
celebrating the 150th Birthday of  
St. Mary’s Academy. This year we are 
taking every opportunity to prepare our 
community for this great celebration of 
our legacy. I have spent time this summer 
learning and understanding more about our 
SMA story in relationship to the stories of 
our city and province. 

The celebration of the 200th Anniversary of 
the establishment of the Catholic Church in 
Western and Northern Canada also places 
St. Mary’s Academy’s birthday in a particular 
context. Our story follows in the footsteps 
of courageous missionaries who came to 
the west to share the gift of faith. As we 
begin this exciting time in our story, you are 
invited to also learn more about the legacy, 
and participate in whatever ways you are 
able. The Spirit that animated the foundress 
of the SNJM, Mother Marie-Rose Duro-
cher, and the four Manitoba foundresses, 
continues to breathe life in us as we seek 
ways to share the Holy Names of Jesus and 
Mary in our day. It is good for us to be here!         

Welcome back! “It is good for us to be 
here,” is what Peter says in the Gospel 
reading on the Feast of the Transfiguration 
(August 6). He is so taken by the goodness, 
beauty and peace being experienced he 
wants to pitch three tents and remain there. 
It sounds like what summer can be like! We 
just want to stay in it since it is “good to be 
here.” Yet we know, we must continue, and 
so we look with great joy and anticipation 
to the year ahead. In the 2018-2019 school 
year we will be, Preparing to Celebrate 
our Legacy. What does that mean? It means 
the legacy of learning, faith, service and 
leadership which are values that have been 
firmly planted in our rich soil of tradition 

Charism and Mission Office
Sr. Michelle Garlinski ’88, SNJM 

SNJM Youth Justice Forum
we spent time learning and discussing the 
corporate stands of the SNJM: immigration 
and refugees, human trafficking and water as 
a human right and public good. We also did 
service throughout the Oakland community 
which included volunteering in soup kitch-
ens, shelters, urban farms and cleaning up 
the shores of Lake Merritt. On the last day, 
our SMA team had the opportunity to visit 
San Fransisco, which was lots of fun. 

Some of the content during the week was 
very heavy but it left us all feeling inspired 

to enact change beginning with our school 
community. At SMA we are planning on 
sharing what we learnt and experienced. 
It was very impactful experience and our 
biggest takeaway is that we have a respon-
sibility to be engaged citizens and leaders 
in our communities and on a global scale. 
The SNJM Youth Justice Forum was truly 
enriching and a life-changing experience. We 
are very grateful to everyone, especially the 
SNJM, who made it possible.

On July 17, our team of four students, ac-
companied by Mrs. Joanne Steeves, Campus 
Ministry Coordinator, had the amazing 
opportunity to travel to Oakland, CA for 
the SNJM Youth Justice Forum. Our 
team was composed of 4 students, Ainslee 
Tolentino ’20, Angela Lawrence ’20, Ash-
lynn Argo ’21, and myself. The Forum was 
held at Holy Names University with Holy 
Names schools from across North America 
and Lesotho, Africa, in attendance. The 40 
participants bonded quickly and many great 
friendships were made. During the week, 

Kyla Goulet-Kilgour ’21
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Messages from the SMA Parents’ Guild
Hello SMA families! I hope all of you are 
having a wonderful summer. I am the 
incoming Parents’ Guild President and I will 
serve for a 2 year term. Previous to this, I 
served as 2nd Vice President and co-chair of 
International Day. My hope during my term 
as President is to engage the parent com-
munity in all the wonderful activities that 
SMA offers to our daughters and families. 
There are many opportunities for parents to 
become involved in their daughters educa-
tion and meet other parents along the way. 
I encourage you to contact me or any other 
Executive Parents’ Guild member if you 
have questions related to the Guild. I can be 
reached at kaelrato@hotmail.com. 

Two Parents’ Guild events coming up are as 
follows:
Parents’ Guild Annual General Meeting
September 11 at 7:00 p.m.
Durocher Library. All parents welcome.

New Parent Mix and Mingle  
September 20 at 7:00 p.m.
Parents of new students are invited to  
attend a fun evening where you will meet 
other new parents and become familiar 
with the school. RSVP to parentpartyrsvp@
stmarysacademy.mb.ca by September 7.

I look forward to meeting you and  
sharing in our daughters’ educational  
experience! 

Mrs. Ramona Thomson, President
Every school community is only as strong 
as the volunteers in the community. The 
SMA Parents’ Guild has a dedicated force 
of volunteers but we can always be stronger! 
The funds that we raise directly impact our 
daughters in their time at SMA, and allows 
them the benefit of realizing these funds in 
many different facets of St. Mary’s life— it 
may be team jerseys, precision scales for the 
science lab or any number of other things. 
As an added bonus of volunteering you will 
have the opportunity to meet other parents, 
get to know faculty and staff and enjoy 
many events and activities. 

Sign up to volunteer with the Guild
To sign up is very easy, go to www.smamb.
ca/parents/volunteering and click on ‘please 
click this link’ under Sign Up to Volunteer 
or, click on a direct link to volunteer for day 
or evening shifts in the Corner Store, Tartan 
Shop or for International Day. Once you’ve 
signed up a committee member will be in 
touch. 

I hope everyone has had a relaxing and en-
joyable summer. In the Alumnae Office, we 
are looking forward to a fantastic start to fall! 

Homecoming is quickly approaching on 
Saturday, September 29!  The Alumnae  
Association will host its AGM from 11:45 
p.m. to 12:00 p.m., followed by Mass in 
Alumnae Hall. The school will be open for 
touring from 1:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m. with 
tea being served in the Sr. Susan Wikeem 
Boardroom. Contact me at  
ahouston@smamb.ca or 204-477-0244 
should you have questions.

The Commemorative Years Homecoming 
Brunch welcomes the Classes of 2008, 

1998, 1993, 1988, 1983, 1978, 1968, 1958, 
1948 and 1938 for their commemorative 
years’ celebrations. Brunch begins at 10:00 
a.m. in the Cafeteria. Tickets are $30 and 
available from www.smamb.ca/events/home-
coming. Contact Kerri Moore at kmoore@
smamb.ca or 204-478-6031 should you 
have questions. Information on class  
reunions is available on our website at  
www.smamb.ca/events/reunions/.

I am excited to work with our Alumnae in 
Business Networking Committee as they 
present their second alumnae business net-
working event, Celebrating SMA Alumnae 
in Business on Thursday, November 15, 
2018 from 5:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m.. This 
event provides an opportunity for alumnae 
business owners and professionals to 
network and be inspired by the success of 

Ms. Amy Houston ’03
Alumnae Office business leaders from our SMA community.  

Last year’s inaugural event sold out shortly 
after its announcement, and we look for-
ward to strong attendance again this year.  

SMA launched a Career and Mentor-
ship Program last year that was very well 
received. We’re getting details together in 
order to offer the program again this year 
and at present alumnae volunteers are 
needed to speak at Career Speakers for 
Grade 9 students on Thursday, October 25. 
In particular, we seek alumnae with career 
experience in trades, computer science/ IT, 
engineering, non–medical science fields, 
women in underrepresented  industries or a 
unique/interesting field. If you are interested 
in sharing your career story, please contact 
me at ahouston@smamb.ca or call  
204-477-0244 ext. 242. 

Mrs. Gillian Hauser, 2nd Vice-President

Mrs. Tammy Zack, Corner Store Convenor
The Corner Store will be open during the 
Uniform Sale on September 4 and 5, check 
out our selection of gently worn uniforms, 
new fall merchandise and take advantage of 
select merchandise available at 50% off for 
a limited time. The Store will be open as of 
September 10 during regular lunch hours 

(12:35 p.m. to 1:35 p.m.) every weekday 
except Wednesday. 

The 2018-19 Corner Store volunteer schedule 
is posted and ready for people to signup! 
Weekday lunch hour and event weekend and 
evening shifts are all available. Click here 
to signup: https://signup.com/client/invita-
tion2/secure/1721385/false#/invitation.
  
If you are new to the school or have never 
volunteered in the Corner Store, please 
join us on Thursday, September 13 at 7:30 
p.m. in the Cafeteria for our 2nd annual 
Corner Store Volunteer Training Evening 
(treats provided)! Both new and experienced 
volunteers are welcome. RSVP to Stephanie 
Beechinor at stephanie.beechinor@shaw.ca 
or click the link in the paragraph above to 
register. 

The Corner Store is excited to launch its first 
eStore this year and merchandise in a variety 
of styles, designs, colours and sizes will be 
available to order several times this year. The 
first order period will be in September; stay 
tuned for more details. You can check out 
some of the items, including sample sizes, at 
the Uniform Sale September 4 and 5. 

This year’s special order item is a custom 
SMA charm necklace. Details will be  
provided in the Communiqué and on the 
Parents Guild section of the website in  
September.
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Come check out new merchandise items for 
Fall 2018!  The Store will be open during the 
Uniform Sale on September 4 and 5 from  
5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Visa accepted during 
these evening sales—cash and cheques only are 
accepted during the lunch hour.

Regular Hours of Operation 
Starting on Monday, September 10 the Store is 
open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday 
from 12:35 p.m. to 1:35 p.m.

Corner StoreSM
A

SMA’s Dramatic Arts Production
Thursday, November 29, 2018 at 7:00 p.m. 

Friday, November 30, 2018 at 7:00 p.m.  
Saturday, December 1, 2018 at 2:00 p.m.

Tickets available this fall from www.smamb.ca

Recipients of the Christine Skublics  
Scholarships for highest academic  
standing:
Grade 9: Olivia Chivers ’21 
Grade 10: Caitlin Marques ’20
Grade 11: Amy Adamkowicz ’19

Recipients of the Christine Skublics Award  
for second and third highest in each grade:
Grade 9: Julia Armstrong ’21 and Kyla Goulet-Kilgour ’21
Grade 10: Angela Lawrence ’20 and Megan Pinette ’20
Grade 11: Claire Hibbert ’19 and Bethany Kolisniak ’19

Each year scholarships are given in mem-
ory of Mrs. Christine Skublics who was 
a teacher at St. Mary’s Academy and our 
Principal from 1985-1990. The students 
awarded these scholarships have obtained 
the highest academic average for their  
particular grade level.

Christine Skublics Scholarships and Awards

The Bob Ritchie Scholarship is for  
Academic Achievement and Outstanding 
Involvement at SMA, as established by the 
Ritchie Family. The award winner must be 
in Grade 11 and returning for Grade 12, 
must be an honours student and be involved 
in the school community. 
Bob Ritchie Scholarship Recipient:
Bethany Kolisniak ’19 

Bob Ritchie Scholarship

 
Commemorative Years Brunch

Direct questions about the Commemorative Years Brunch to Kerri Moore at kmoore@smamb.ca or 204- 478-6031.

  
2008, 1998, 1993, 1988, 1983, 1978, 1968, 1958, 1948, 1938

Also welcome are all alumnae from 1960 and earlier and current and former faculty and staff
10:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m in the Cafeteria 

Catered by The Gates on Roblin
Tickets: $30 each, available at smamb.ca/events/homecoming

Flames Homecoming Run
 For alumnae and friends.

10:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m
Westview Park (aka Garbage Hill), 1 Midland Street 

Runners will meet up with Demetro Danyluk at the bottom of the hill on the south side.
If you have questions, or want to let us know you’re planning to attend, contact Demetro at ddanyluk@smamb.ca.

Afternoon Activites

Alumnae Association Annual General Meeting followed by Mass
AGM at 11:45 a.m., Mass at 12:00 p.m. in Alumnae Hall

Reminiscing throughout the School
1:00 p.m. to 3:30 p.m.

Tour the school, visit with alumnae and staff, and enjoy tea and dainties in the Sr. Susan Wikeem Boardroom
Direct questions about the Afternoon Activities to Amy Houston ’03, at ahouston@smamb.ca or 204- 477-0244, ext 242.

The 4th Annual An Evening at the Academy 
takes place on Saturday, January 26, 2019. 
Tickets will be launched mid-October and  
available at www.smamb.ca. The gala evening 
has sold out quickly for the last three years, 
do not delay in getting one of the 350 tickets 
for the largest SMA fundraiser of the year— 
in support of the Mother Marie-Rose Bursary 

An Evening at the Academy
fund. The event is a progressive dining experi-
ence throughout the Academy, with appetizers 
in our historic 1902 building, dinner in a 
beautifully decorated cafeteria and music and 
dancing in the Sheila Chipman Atrium. We 
hope you’ll join us for this special experience at 
the Academy!

Mrs. Kerri Moore (McIvor ’94)


